
 

 

                                     U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 

                                           Columbus Field Office 

                                           Office of Community Planning and Development 

                                           200 North High Street 

                                           Columbus, Ohio  43215-2499 
 

August 26, 2022 

 

Kathy A. Owens, Director 

City of Columbus 

Department of Finance and Management 

90 West Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

 

Dear Ms. Owens: 

 

SUBJECT: Fiscal Year 2020 Annual Action Plan Substantial Amendment 

 

 This letter is to acknowledge the City’s request for a substantial amendment to the FY 2020 

Annual Action Plan. The Columbus Field Office reviewed the proposed substantial amendment and 

accepts the following changes to the FY 2020 Annual Action Plan: 

 

AP-35 Projects: 

 

1. The budget of Project 28, CV-Public Restrooms, is increased by $403,635. The amended 

budget for this project is $1,278,635 (CDBG-CV funds). 

2. The budget of Project 32, CV-Safe Recreation, is increased by $530,000. The amended 

budget for this project is $946,200 (CDBG-CV funds). 

3. A new project, Project 35, CV- Renovations of Columbus Public Health Department 

Building, is added with a budget of $1,797,205 (CDBG-CV funds). 

4. A new project, Project 34, CV- Sanctuary Night Human Trafficking Prevention and Victim 

Support, is added with a budget of $100,000 (CDBG-CV funds). 

5. A new project, Project 37, CV-Broadband Access in Low- to Moderate-Income 

Neighborhoods, is added with a budget of $250,000 (CDBG-CV funds). 

6. A new project, Project 36, CV- Wheatland Farm Complex Market Building Construction, is 

added with a budget of $1,500,000 (CDBG-CV funds). 

7. The budget of Project 33, CV-HVAC Improvements, is decreased by $4,580,840. The 

amended budget for this project is $388,000 (CDBG-CV funds). 

 

The City submitted documentation that demonstrates that it complied with the applicable Citizen 

Participation requirements at 24 CFR 91.505 and 24 CFR 91.105. In addition, our review confirmed that 

the City amended the FY 2020 Annual Action Plan in IDIS. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Timothy Allen, Community Planning and Development 

Representative, at timothy.m.allen@hud.gov, or (614) 280-6111. 

 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Matthew C. LaMantia, Director 

Office of Community Planning and Development 

 

 

cc: Lucie McMahon, City of Columbus 
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